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Editorial  

Dear Readers, 

          "Only those who dare to fail greatly can ever achieve greatly.ò   JFK      

I am very much elated to meet you all through Edcatio. In any firm leadership is  

demanded and valued. Different situations and followers require different leadership styles. 

No one leadership style is appropriate for all situations and effective leaders adjust their 

style to match the situation. Situational Leadership Model (SLM) is developed by Hersey 

and Blanchard. SLM style is Directive/Telling Style (S1), Coaching/Selling Style (S2), 

Participating/Supporting (S3) and Delegating (S4). SLM is not something you do òTOó 

people  but something you do òWITHó people. SLM focuses on the relationship between 

leaders and followers, as well as potential leaders and potential followers. This style varies 

in three ways: The amount of direction ð directive behavior, the amount of support ð 

supportive behavior and the amount of involvement in decision making by the fol-

lower.  

SLM plays a central part in understanding group behavior. Our understanding of leadership 

and the dynamics continue to grow. Male and female leadership styles tend to be more alike 

than different. Levels of Developments: D1 - Enthusiastic Beginner, D2 - Disillusioned 

Learner, D3 - Reluctant Contributor and D4 - Peak Performer.  

Leadership always demands Maturity, the ability and willingness of people to take            

responsibility for directing their own behavior, in relation to the tasks performed. Effective 

leaders are flexible and adjust their style to meet situations and followersõ needs. SLM 

applies to all interpersonal relationships. To train your team members as leaders: Tell 

Them What You Want to Do, Show Them What You Want to Do, Let Them Try ð There is 

Some Risk, Observe Performance ð Focus on the Positive and Manage the Consequences.  

 

Let us respond to followerõs needs so as to achieve effectiveness and accomplishment! 

Let us admire the different style of leadership in our team so as to fetch creativity and  

self-determination among them!!   

Let us become more self-reliant, competent and delegate more decision-making  

responsibility for peak performance!!!   

 

 

With Best Wishes and Prayer, 

M.K.TERESA. DMI  
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NEWS FROM DMI-ST. EUGENE UNIVERSITY 
                                                         ɀ LUSAKA, ZAMBIA. 

FOUNDERõS  VISIT 

We were so happy to receive our Fr. Founder father along with Sr. Virgin on 

1st, of September.  They helped in many ways to   succeed and we             

acknowledge it with a thankful heart.    

FIRST GRADUATION CEREMONY  

On 2 nd  of September  we had Holy Eucharistic celebration by His            

Eminence Metardo Cardinal Mazombwe, Cardinal of Zambia along with  

Very Rev. Fr. Dr. J.E. Arul Raj, Founder and the Chancellor of DMI -Eugene 

University in which more than 200 people including the Graduands            

participated.  

The Message given by Cardinal Mazombwe was wonderful and meaningful. 

The message was about the Parable of  ôSalt and Waterõ. You are the light of 

the world. A city that is set on a hill cannot be hidden.  Let your light so 

shine before men, that they may see your good works, and glorify your     

Father who is in heaven. He advised the Graduands to be useful to       

themselves and to the country as salt and light with real effect.  Dinner was 

served to all the Graduands and the invited guests.  

 

On 3 rd , the Graduation Ceremony  

started at 10 hrs. The Secretary to 

the Cabinet Mr. Joshua Kanganja 

represented  President his Excellency 

Banada and he was the Chief Guest. 

He appreciated the Sisters  for their 

vital work among women in Micro 

Credit                 Organizations and 

enterprises in the Communities .  
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He stated in his speech that I strongly believe and agree with you that dis-

cipline and moral values must grow along with  education. Your biblical 

basis is most central to raising skilled, reliable and morally sound citi-

zens. He also acknowledged here that INDIA and ZAMBIA will continue to 

value and uphold our sound and cordial relations, and will also continue 

looking to INDIA FOR FURTHER SCIENTIFIC AND TEHNOLOGICAL 

LEARNING.  

Indian High Commissioner to Zambia His Excellency Mr. Ashok Kumar 

said that education is the key to development. He urged the graduating 

students to rise up to the challenges and excel in their career.  

Rev. Fr. Arul Raj the Founder of DMI and MMI and the Chancellor of DMI 

St. Eugene University insisted that all the Graduands should be qualita-

tive professionals, good father/mother/brother/sister and be a committed 

employee, employer and a good citizen.  
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SEMINARS AND WORKSHOP   

The School of Social Work cheerfully conducted a Workshop on Male    

Circumcision  in association with Society for Family Health (Ministry of 

Health) for all our male students in the university. The program was    

conducted to enlighten the awareness among the students community    

regarding Male Circumcision and its benefits. Today the most killing and 

contagious decease in the world is HIV/AIDS and the preventive measures 

should be taken by the students. The delegates from Society for Family 

Health represented their Unit. Mrs. Mahule Agness (Site Manager) was the 

Chief Guest.  

On 12 th  September 2011 from 13:00 hrs to 14:30 hrs, the CS&IT           

department conducted a seminar which was given by a guest from 

XAIVAC IT Solution, Zambia. Mr. Amoni introduced the topic of the     

seminar on Centralization of Anti Virus.   

 

SPORTS  

On 17 th  September  2011, the Department of Physical Education, geared 

up to participate in selected sports discipline in the game of Soccer,      

Volleyball, Chess & Scrabble. The players participated in the rally which 

started from Shoprite, Cairo road and ended in the Evelyn Hone College. 

In Volley ball our students played the 1 st match against CHAINANMA and 

the score was 15 -11, 15 -8 in two sets. We (DMI) won the match and   

qualified for the finals. In Foot -ball, our students played the 1 st match 

against CHAINANMA and we won the match with the score of 4 -3. In the 

game of scrabble, we won in the 1 st round against the Evelyn Hone College 

and we lost in the final against UNZA ridge way campus.  
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STAFF ORIENTATION PROGRAMME  
Dr. Samuel Wilson, Registrar conducted a series of orientation classes during the Election    

Holidays on the Importance of Communication Process and Basic English Grammar for the 

teachers to be effective in rendering the content of the lessons to the students. 

SPORTS EVENT  



DMI-ST. EUGENE UNIVERSITY  
                                                                       CHIPATA CAMPUS 

DMI -St. Eugene University, Chipata campus proudly shares the events 

of our mission in Zambia. From the day of landing (15.04.2011) to till date 

the team is working with the dream of second miles stone in Zambia. The 

gifted part of old craft center now with good efforts of our team is turned into 

a new fresh look campus to run the university with adequate space in all re-

spects.  

A team of Government representatives visited on 07/09/2011. The 

team includes Permanent secretary, provincial educational officer, and Pro-

vincial architect officer and media persons from Zambia       television (Z N B 

C) and Radio Maria from Chipata. They visited each block, after visiting all 

the blocks they made observations and they also expressed that the infra-

structure is compare to University of Zambia (initial stage)  is far better. The 

need of teacher, resource is very high figure in Zambia for each year but the 

institutes available for training is meager in number. Hence the private insti-

tutions have to come up with reasonable solution to solve the issue.  

They also expressed that this University really a boon to eastern prov-

ince  to serve the societyõs need as well as   to reduce the          government  

burden to provide training to huge number of candidate which was actually 

required at present to our countryõs need. While at the interview to ZNBC 

and radio Maria, the permanent secretary       expressed that this is up to 

the management to decide the opening date and from the government side 

for the formality (Commissioning) will be cleared shortly.  

Finally they visited Bishopõs house and met His Lordship,      Benjamin 

Phiri, the auxiliary Bishop of Chipata and other priests of Chipata, where 

they had brief chat about our university progress,      initiation and willing-

ness of both side regarding to establishment of St. Eugene     University.  
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We had a periodical visit by our director Dr.Anand and Mr.Herman and    

inspected the campus before the arrival of ministry of education.              

Mr. Vinoth, Staff from DMI.St.E.U, Lusaka had helped us in setting up a 

new computer lab which added a new look to it. Sr.Molly and Fr Joseph 

from Malawi had passed through our community to Lusaka.  

 

Fr. Vincent once again joined with our team to replace Fr. Arockiya Doss 

who will be leaving to Lusaka community.  

 

Visit by our director Dr.Anand and Mr.Herman  
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ST.JOSEPH INSTITUTE OF INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, 

                                                                                    - SONGEA  

 MANTRA TANZANIA LIMITED VISIT :- 

The Arch Bishop of Songea Most. Rev. Norbert W. Mtega  took DMI sisters to 

visit MANTRA Tanzania Limited  where they analyze Uranium at Songea forest 

near Namtumbo District on 3 rd  Sep 2011. His grace was very much                

enthusiastic in employing our aDegree/Diploma and Form IV leavers to join in 

that company to look for job description after completing their Courses. It was 

wonderful visit which made us to have good study tour. We sincerely thank His 

grace for his concern and love on DMIs.  
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FINAL YEAR PROJECT PRESENTATION  

Batch III degree students have done their Final Main Project Presentation on 

19 th  and 20 th  Sep 2011 in which  Mr. M. Selvam CSE Department, SJCET - 

DSM was an External Examiner and Mr.Michael Smilin as an Internal           

Examiner. They appreciated their effort and excellent preparation. We          

congratulate and wish them to have bright       future and successful career.  



 SPECIAL CLASSES:- 

 A special class has been arranged for II semester supplementary Diploma 

students in Mathematics subject in order to continue their next semester, 

from 26 th  September to 30 th  Sep 2011.  

REGISTRATION OF NEW BATCH DEGREE/DIPLOMA: - 

New VII Batch Students had registration from 15 th  Sep 2011 onwards and 

right now 23 students have been registered their names.  

Joining Instructions sent to all Bridge course Completed students and 

TCU  Degree students through postal and in person.  
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COMMENCEMENT AND ORIENTATION PROGRAMME  FOR VII BATCH DIPLOMA:  

Academic year 2011 ð 2012 for VII Batch Diploma in Computer Application 

(DCA) commenced on 21 st Sep 2011 and Orientation programme has been 

conducted on 26 th  Sep 2011. About 23 students participated in the             

programme. We warmly welcomed them to begin their academic. An              

orientation  on  Introduction of lectures, DMI history, Structure of the         

Programme, code of conduct, and Bylaws of the college was organized.  



  

IV Semester Degree/ Diploma 

and VI semester Degree     

students are doing their 

Model and Supplementary 

Practical/ Theory Examina-

tions and preparing for their 

end Practical/Theory           

examinations.   

 

Issue ï8, September,ï2011 

RESULT PUBLICATION: - 

Batch VI diploma II semester end and supplementary result as well as 

Final year VIII semester Degree result has been announced.  

EXAMINATION: - 



ST. JOSEPH COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING AND TECHNOLOGY, 

DARE S SALAAM.  

On 5 th September, 2011 we have started computer classes for CIS Students 

(Child in Sun).  

 On 15 th  September, we started day care program for 30 students with the   

collaboration of MMI fathers. They leave their home due to environmental and 

personal factors such as Family conflict, tension, Poverty, Separation, divorce 

and Alcoholism. Such kind of students are trained in our college to become 

men of perfection and more talented by teaching various types of skilled 

works. We teach them Carpentry, Electrical work, Plumbing and other kind of 

manual work and so on. The duration of the course is 3 months. Finally the 

students are awarded with certificates.  

Engineering Registration Board (ERB) invited us to participate in a 3 days    

exhibition from 5 th  to 7 th  September. The aim of the exhibition is to exchange 

experiences through learned courses. Tanzanian President Kikwete Addressed 

the function on its first day, he requested the  stakeholders to produce more 

engineers who would help to cope up with the countryõs development, needs 

and targets.   
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SJCET is a working brigade for stimulat-

ing and spearheading socio -economic    

development in the country and  we     

participated and exhibited OUR engineer-

ing related PROJECTS and services to the 

public . While President Kikwete visited all 

the stalls and he found our project 

(Traffic control system) to be the best one. 

He insisted the Transport Minister to 

make a follow up with the project. The 

EEE, ECE, CSE and ISNE  departments 

participated in the exhibition.  

We the DMI celebrated the holy  Mass on 17th September, by recalling our 

entire founding members in India as well as in other parts of Africa. We     

remembered all the sisters those who have contributed enormously for the 

growth of our society and thanked God along with Sr. Teresa the founding 

member, Kimara community sisters, collaborators and staff.  

 

 

Exhibition is to exchange experiences through 

learned discourse  



The College Administration arranged a 2 days Orientation programme for 

those who have joint the Diploma programmes on 21 st and 22 nd                    

September2011. 156 students participated in the orientation programme, 

The main aim and idea of the programme is to provide general instructions 

about the college to them.  The students were very much impressed by 

various inputs such as DMI history, bylaws of the college, course plan, 

dress code, sports activities and other curricular programmes. The        

students were more positive and vibrant to accept the substantial changes 

that is going to happen in their lives.   

 

The Vice Principal conducted the HODs Meeting on 27 th  august and 12 th  

September,2011. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the academic 

activities, that is course committee, class committee and preparation for 

orientation programme.     

On 19 th  September2011, the Vice principal academic attended a meeting 

at NACTE to discuss about the new decision of the government. The     

government has decided not to give loans to the new applicants who join  

degree programmes with equivalent qualification. On 20 th  September 

2011, the vice principal academic attended a meeting at the Ministry of 

Education and vocational training with the Permanent Secretary.  



On 23 rd  September, Sr. Antony and the Vice Principal - Academic attended 

a meeting organized by HESLB to explain the new policies and directives 

of the board to all the loan officers of various intuitions.    

Mbeya Institute of Science and Technology (MIST) Principal visited our 

college. He was very much impressed and he admired by appreciating 

our efforts and hard working capacity.  

The Director International Operations, Dr. T.X.A. Ananth visited Ethiopia 

from 21 st to 24 th  september2011 to establish new mission.  

On 17 th  September, Fr. Romanus Mbewa from Vatican Embassy Ethiopia 

had an official visit to our college.  

 IV and VI Degree and Diploma students are attending the end exam.  

 195students who have enrolled for various diploma programmes are    

sincerely attending their classes at SJCET.  

The name list of all students who underwent bridge course at our       

campus for entering degree programmes were submitted to NACTE for 

approval.    
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Orientation Programme  



News from DMI -ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST                  

UNIVERSITY, Malawi 

Report submission of the Ministry of Education  

Officials from Ministry of education submitted the report about their visit to 

our University, in the presence of Dr. Ananth Director international            

operations and Mr. Herman Director of Education. There were many          

recommendations on the running of the University and they have insisted us 

to submit the possible solutions.   

New Vice Chancellor Dr. V. Krishnan joined our University.  He is the first Vice 

Chancellor to our University and he was introduced to the staffs by Sr. Mary, and 

he addressed all teaching, non teaching and all the administrative staff.  

 

Disciplinary committee is functioning well. Prayer club is functioning actively with 

different activities. They organized one meeting with all the students and came out 

with different activities like Novena for the success of examinations as well as to 

form drama club. They have also organized thanks giving mass along with some 

cultural programmes on 8 th  October as they are completing the semester.  

Registration started for the second batch Pre -University on 5 th  of September, 2011.  

Total number of the students called for the registration is 130. Class commence-

ment was on 7 th  of September with an orientation programme on rules and       

regulations of the University.  

 


